General Statement by Delegation of Indonesia
5th Session of the Open Ended Intergovernmental Working Group on the Rights of Peasants and People Living in Rural Areas

Geneva, 9-13 April 2018
Mr. Chairman,
At the outset, let me congratulate you for being elected as Chairperson for this Working Group. We believe under your able leadership, the deliberation of the Working Group would be productive and the discussion on the Draft UN Declaration on the Rights of Peasants and other People Working in Rural Areas will move forward.

Mr. Chairman,

Indonesia has and will always continue to place great importance to the livelihood of farmers, fishermen and other people living in rural areas.  In this regard, the Government of Indonesia has implemented several programs, for farmers inter alia through (1) implementing Law No 6 Year 2014 on Village and Law No 19 Year 2013 on the Protection and Empowerment of Farmers; (2) Implementing Regulation of the Minister of Village, Disadvantages Regions and Transmigration No 21 Year 2015 in prioritizing funding for village to develop and empower people living in village; (3)  Utilizing funding for village to enhance agricultural infrastructure; (4) Establishing Village Owned Enterprises; and (5) Enhancing capacity of farmers through dissemination and training programmes. 
It is certainly worth mentioning here that the Indonesian Government has also made an important initiative as part of our constitution by recognizing land through various national programmes. 
Mr. Chairman,

The Government of Indonesia also believes on the importance of the realization of the right to food for its people. The Government has implemented the Government Regulation No 17 Year 2015 on Food Security and Nutrition. As a further bold evidence of Indonesia’s commitment in ensuring the realization of this right, Indonesia invites Special Rapporteur on the Right to Food, Madam Hilal Elver for a country visit to Indonesia. She is currently in Indonesia and is scheduled to with local farmers in some parts of Indonesia in the next 10 days. She would have dialogues with Government officials, National Human Rights Institutions, Civil Society Organizations, actors from private sector to discuss on the improvement and challenges on issues related to the right to food. We are hoping that her recommendations after the visit would bolster the Government’s strong efforts in ensuring the right to food for our people.
With regard to the draft declaration, we view that concepts such as food sovereignty, self- determination in the context of rights of farmers and the focus on specific vulnerable groups could be further discussed. We view that this declaration should be useful for all farmers and people living in rural areas, without specific focus on specific vulnerable groups.
In conclusion, we wish a successful a fruitful discussion on the Draft Declaration.

I thank you.
